THE FERRYHILL AND CHILTON MEDICAL PRACTICE

Patient Reference Group (PRG)
Minutes 11th March 2015 
Present:
Jennifer Wood (Practice Manager - Chair), Fiona Almond (Deputy Practice Manager - Minutes), Anne Turnbull, Margaret Chappell, Christine Hall, Margaret Blythe, Aubrey Blythe, Marion Mitchell, Margaret Taylor, George Jones.

Apologies:
Linda Woodward, Anne Jordan
Jennifer Wood and the group made introductions.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
These were agreed as a true and accurate record.

Matters Arising

Electronic Prescribing System

The Practice went live with electronic prescribing on 20th January 2015, some teething problems were experienced however it is felt that this new process if very good and an improvement on the previous process.  

Chilton Chemist are still experiencing some problems with the new system and were advising a 72 hours turnaround for prescriptions as opposed to the normal 48 hours, Jennifer Wood advised she is working with Chilton Chemist to address this.

Patients if they wish can now nominated a pharmacy of their choice and once they have requested the repeat prescription from the surgery the prescription is checked and generated and electronically signed by the GP and sent electronically to the chosen pharmacy, the patient therefore does not need to come in to the surgery to collect the paper prescription but simply go to the pharmacy to collect the medications.

At present Controlled Drugs cannot be sent electronically therefore if a patient has a mixture of Controlled Drugs and Non Controlled Drugs all their prescribed items cannot be sent electronically.  There is legislation in place to address this in the coming year.

It was raised that the Review Dates are not correct on SystmOne and Jennifer Wood advised that the Practice are aware of this and are looking into it.
Practice Issues – Priority Areas

Friends and Family Test
Jennifer Wood advised that the Practice are now more engaged with the Friends and Family Test and have Blue Friends and Family Test Boxes displayed for returned cards/questionnaires, all Receptionists, Health Care Assistant, Nurses and GP’s are aware of the Friends and Family Test and all rooms have blanks cards in give to patients to complete.
Jennifer Wood had visited Ferryhill Child Health Clinic on 3rd March 2015 where 4 Friends and Family Tests were completed.  Jennifer Wood had visited Ferryhill Academy on 10th March 2015 where 37 Friends and Family Tests were completed.  Also 5 Questionnaires had been completed and returned, this was felt to be a really positive response.  

Expanding the PRG

Jennifer Wood advised that she had spoken to three parents at the Child Health Clinic who had showed an interest however it was felt that 6.00pm – 7.30pm was a busy time for parents with young children.  It was suggested that they might be interested in an “E-mail Group” and that a member of the travelling community has showed an interest in joining the group in the future.  Jennifer also advised that the Practice intend to revamp the Practice Website in April and would make the PRG more prominent and also that the advert in The Chapter was always very well received.

PRG Submission to North East Commissioning Support (NECS)

Jennifer Wood worked through the question with the PRG present at the meeting and will complete and submit the form to NECS.
Patient Issues

NHS Health Checks

Clarity was requested on the eligibly for NHS Heath Checks. The NHS Health Check programme aims to help prevent heart disease, stroke, diabetes, kidney disease and certain types of dementia, everyone between the ages of 40 and 74, who has not already been diagnosed with one of these conditions or have certain risk factors, will be invited (once every five years) to have a check to assess their risk of heart disease, stroke, kidney disease and diabetes and will be given support and advice to help them reduce or manage that risk.  

Shingles Vaccine

Clarity was requested on the eligibility for the Shingles Vaccine.  Patients aged 70, 78 and 79 between 1.9.2014 and 31.8.2015 are eligible for a Shingles Vaccine.

The New Chilton Surgery

Jennifer Wood advised that it is hoped that the new Chilton Surgery will open in June/July 2015 and that the opening hours will be reviewed by the Partners, currently the practice population is approximately 15,000 with around 4,500 at Chilton and 10,500 at Ferryhill.
Urgent Care Centre, Bishop Auckland

It was noted that the Urgent Care Centre at Bishop Auckland is under service review and that Healthwatch have taken a survey to parliament.
Durham Dales Easington Sedgefield (DDES) Group Issues

It was noted that the Patient Reference Group is now to be called the Patient Participation Group.
At the last meeting there had been guest speakers, Hugo Minney from the South Health Federation and Greg Moorhouse from Intrahealth.

It was asked if the Weekend Working will continue past the end of March, Jennifer Wood confirmed that the Practice has been asked to give their commitment to April and May, presently we are open from 8.00am – 12.00 noon on a Saturday and we need to see a total of 33 patients, 25 are pre-booked appointments with the remainder reserved for Walk In/111 diverted patients on the day.

Concern was raised with regard to the mental health facilities available to patients and Jennifer Wood agreed to submit a Soft Intelligence Form with regards to this.

Any Other Business/Items for Next Meeting

It was noted that other areas in the Country are struggling with the GP and appointments provision ie Birmingham and that is much easier to get an appointment at the surgery with a guaranteed telephone from a GP if there are no appointments available and an emergency GP on AM and PM each day.
Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 9th June 2015, 6.00pm
